
 

 

Lamar CISD 

Board Agenda Item Overview 

Meeting Date: December 11, 2023   Meeting Type: Workshop   
 
Item Category:  Information and Possible Action  Primary Contact: Dr. Roosevelt Nivens 

 
Presenter(s)/Add’l Contact(s): Sonya Cole-Hamilton & Greg Buchanan 
    
Item Name:  DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION ON ELEMENTARY SCHOOLS REZONING 
PROCESS AND DRAFT OPTIONS FOR MELTON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL, RANDLE 
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL, ELEMENTARY SCHOOL #36, TERRELL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL AND 
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL #35 
 
Item Summary:  In a growing school system, it is inevitable that the district’s attendance zones will 
change to accommodate the growth.  As new schools open and population shifts occur, the District 
may adjust attendance zones.  With Melton Elementary School, Randle Elementary School, and 
Terrell Elementary School opening in August 2024, and Elementary School #36 opening in August 
2025, Lamar CISD needs to rezone some elementary campuses to create the population of students 
who will attend these new campuses. 
 
This item is to review the process and draft zoning options for elementary schools for the 2024-2025 
school year and beyond. 

 
Recommendation: No recommendation at this time 
 
Policy Reference:   FC (Local) 
 
Leadership Definition Alignment: Plan for Success 
 
Strategic Plan Alignment: Plan for Rapid Growth While Preserving District Culture 
 
Currently Budgeted?  Yes     No     No Budgetary Impact  
 
Completion or Implementation Timeline: To be implemented in the 2024-2025 school year. 
 


